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Data collection is an important component of the new Developmental Math Sequence. If we are to properly assess the impact of the current approaches to helping our students learn, then the gathering of data on the math content of the courses is equally as important as gathering data on the portfolios. 

This newsletter will address the Departmental Final Exams and the computerized Data Collection Problem Sets. Next week’s newsletter will address the end of the semester requirements regarding Portfolio submissions, Student Post Surveys and Faculty Classroom Practices Inventory. 

Paper Departmental Final Exams for MAT091, MAT092, and MAT094 will be distributed to full-time faculty offices and adjunct mailboxes on Tuesday November 25, 2008. A copy of each form labeled as A08 and B08, (with answers), will be in the package. Reminders: Instructors using alternative versions of the Final Exam must submit a copy to the Dean. Practice Final Exams are available on the cd, I-Drive and the new Developmental Math website, (see description later in this newsletter). Results from the Departmental Final Exam are to be included in the students’ course grade.

Students need to do a short, computerized Data Collection Problem Set during the last week of class or during the final exam week. Results will be used for assessment of the new Developmental Math Sequence. The Data Collection Problem Sets are NOT a component of students’ course grades. There are two ways you can help us collect this data.

First, you may choose to bring your whole class to the MATH LAB, (M-Building Room M-103), so the students can do the 10-13 questions on the lab computers. These questions might act as a quick review for the final exam. To do this, you will need to contact Louis Gregoire directly to schedule your time. He will need your time request, the estimated number of students you will bring AND your course number, (091; 092; or 094). You should plan on a minimum of ½ hour, probably 45 minutes. 

            Second, you can have your students go to the MATH LAB individually on a Walk-In basis to complete the data collection problem set for their class. Computer stations should be available whenever the MATH LAB is open. Most of our classes are not full anymore so even if a class has booked the LAB there will still be some open stations. 

            Again, these Data Collection Problem Sets will be available in the MATH LAB during the last week of class and the entire final exam week! Thank you for helping us get as much data as possible.

Math Computer Lab Coordinator:         Louis Grégoire                                     Room M-103

Email:                                                            lgregoir@bhcc.mass.edu
Phone Number:                                          (617) 228-2283 or 1012
Fall 2008 hours       Monday thru Thursday:        9:00AM-8:00PM       

Friday:                                    9:00AM-5:00PM

                                    Saturday & Sunday:           10:00AM-4:00PM

New Website Address

Please go to the new Developmental Math website,

(<http://www.facultycentral.com/SIGhomeshellc.cfm?xsite=bhccdevmath>). It is ready for use. Follow the directions found on the Home Page for easy access. This will provide all of us, and especially adjuncts, a better ability to explore the resources that have been collected. A “Discussion” area is available to express comments, suggest implementation ideas, and/or share experiences from this semester.
